MINISTRY OF EDUCATION AND TRAINING SOCIALIST REPUBLIC OF VIETNAM
NAM CAN THO UNIVERSITY Independence — Freedom — Happiness

No: {[{/TB-DHNCT Can Tho, June 30, 2025

ANNOUNCEMENT
Revocation of Exclusive Recruitment Rights and Contract Termination
between Nam Can Tho University and The Vietnam Medical Educations
Organization (VMED) — India
To:

- Mr. Srinesh Vallabhaneni — Director of VMED (India)
- Esteemed International Partners

Based on the actual review and evaluation of the cooperation effectiveness between
Nam Can Tho University and the Vietnam Medical Education Organization — VMED (India),

And pursuant to Contract No. 06/HDTS-NCTU-VMED signed between Nam Can Tho
University and VMED (India),

Nam Can Tho University hereby announces its decision to revoke the exclusive
recruitment rights previously granted to VMED for the International Medical Program for the
academic year 2025-2026. Furthermore, the University notifies VMED and all related
partners that the official termination date of the cooperation agreement between Nam Can
Tho University and VMED shall be June 17, 2026. From this date onward, any recruitment
or consulting activities related to the International Medical Program conducted by VMED
will no longer hold any legal validity or affiliation with Nam Can Tho University.

To ensure transparency, accuracy, and timeliness of information regarding admissions,
we kindly request that our partners, parents, and prospective students contact the Office of
International Affairs directly via email at htqt nckh@nctu.edu.vn or visit our official website
at https://nctu.edu.vn/ for the most up-to-date and accurate information.

Nam Can Tho University remains committed to maintaining and further enhancing a
high-quality academic environment, while expanding international cooperation with

reputable partners in order to safeguard the legitimate interests of students and the academic
community.

Best regards,




